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The Mile High Youth Corps (MHYC) began addressing educational and employment needs of Denver’s 
youth in 1992. Founded as Year One, Inc., the Corps was established to provide opportunities for local 
youth to connect to their community and to the outdoors. Today, Mile High Youth Corps is a year-round 
model serving 22 Colorado counties by engaging youth, ages 16-24, in on-the-job training and career 
readiness programs. Youth are employed and trained to serve on community-based projects related to 
land conservation, energy/water conservation, health and wellness or construction. Previously, Year 
One, Inc., has obtained a CWCB grant for energy and water conservation.  
 
John Griffin Regional Park is located in the central part of Cañon City and is managed by the Cañon 
City Area Metropolitan Recreation & Park District. The Arkansas Riverwalk trail system winds through 
the park and attracts park visitors looking for a natural landscape. The proliferation of invasive Russian 
Olive and Tamarisk trees are crowding out native willows and poplars. The removal of Russian Olive 
and Tamarisk trees will stretch 1 ¼ miles along the Arkansas River. The measurable results of this 
abatement anticipate 12 acres of restored area or preserved habitat. The Recreation District’s Park 
Crew recognizes the need for this project but do not have the time, resources, or manpower. Mile High 
Youth Corps will employ 8-10 youth, between the ages of 18-24, to carry out abatement work over an 
eight-week period.  
 
The Mile High Youth Corps have a funding source that is pending from the Cañon City Area Recreation & 
Park District for $22,400 and a funding contribution of their own for $24,900. The percent of the 
project to be paid by the Water Plan Grant is 45.7%.  
 

The removal of invasive trees 
will allow indigenous plant 
species such as willows, 
cottonwoods, and native grasses 
within the park which will 
strengthen the state of native 
ecosystems. It is estimated that 
without the removal of such 
trees, the environment of the 
Arkansas River will decline as 
indigenous plant and animal 
habitat areas will shrink. In this 
process, park visitors along with 

Corps members will engage in the service experience and learn about the environmental issues of the 
area. 

  D E T A I L S 

Total Project Cost: $87,140 

Water Plan Grant Request: $39,840 

Funding Recommendation: $39,840 

Other CWCB Funding: $0 

Other Funding Amount:               $22,400 

Applicant Match: $24,900 

Project Type(s): Construction & IPP   

Project Category(Categories): Environmental & Rec 

Measurable Result: 12 acres habitat 
L O C A T I O N 

County/Counties:  Fremont 

Drainage Basin: Arkansas 

Lat: 38 66’06 - 38 26’21 

Long: 105 12’01 - 105 13’28 
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